                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                               MONDAY  18th November, 2019.
Present:  
Mathry Community Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas (Chairman), Alan Price, Tim Mason, Bryn Morris, Jill    

Morgan, Graham Johns. 
Llanrhian Community Cllrs:  Chris Prior, C Cllr. Neil Prior, Anthony Daniel, Brigit Thurstan, Rob  

Smith, Paul Raymond.

Nicola Gandy PCNPA   
Apologies:  Cllrs:  John Morgan, Becky Annis (Llanrhian Community Council)


1. Ms. Nicola Gandy  - Director Park Direction and Planning for the PCNPA attended the meeting.  C Cllr. Neil Prior welcomed Nicola and the Councillors from Llanrhian Community Council.
Nicola gave a brief overview of planning in the PCNPA.  There are basically three aspects - the Local Development Plan, Planning Applications and Enforcement.      A new Local Development Plan is in for approval which will last for the next 10 years.     PCNPA has about 500 planning applications each year.   There are 30 minute appointments for free pre-planning advice for those putting in a planning application.  When a planning application comes in the Planning Officer will visit the site.  If a Community Council objects, the Planning Officer will send the objection to the Agent or Applicant – this may or may not affect the plans.   If the Planning Officer agrees with the objection then the application will go to the Planning Committee for a decision and the Community Council will be invited to put its point of view at the Planning Committee meeting. Nicola encouraged all the Councillors to view plans and details on-line to understand the context of the application and to give reasons why the Community Council comes to its positive or negative decision.
The other side of planning to the application procedure is the enforcement activity.   There are two enforcement officers and the Park is very grateful to Community Councils for their assistance with enforcement.  
2. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 21st October, 2019, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.  
3. Matters Arising
· Cadw refund for refurbishment of war memorial.  £598 received.   The last 20% of the grant funding is awaiting approval.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant claim.  £3359.00 received.
· Litter bin – order delayed in case two are needed.  Pembs County Council has confirmed that a litter bin in Castlemorris could be emptied but has advised a delay in putting the litter bin there as there are problems with fly tipping around all the current public bins.  For further discussion.
· SSAFA letter regarding arrangements for VE Day75 – weekend of 8th – 10th May, 2020.   Potential event – Council to re-discuss in January.
· d)  Older Peoples’ Commissioner for Wales – State of the Nation report – October 2019 - Page 36 – “Enabling Everyone to Live Well” attached to agenda (from last meeting).
· GDPR Guidance for Members – information attached to the agenda.   All Councillors to sign to confirm that they have read the document.  
· Remembrance Service – very good weather, about 30 people attended.  The refurbished memorial looked very good.   The Vicar did not attend but should be invited for next year for the VE Day75 memorial.  The Councillors thanked Cllr. Jill Morgan for taking the service.







4. FINANCE 
Payments requested:   
Plaque for noticeboard - £72.42




Noticeboards - £3684.37 




Plaque for SS Laysion – quote received for £450 
Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and Cllr. Brynley Morris

 Account information: 
 Balance of current a/c - £6185.77

 Balance of deposit a/c - £7.07
The daily payment limit on the current account had been changed to £5000.
5. PLANNING
PCC
Planning Application Approved

19/0551/PA:  Dedwyddfa, Mathry – change of use from annexe to holiday accommodation (in retrospect).
6. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Mathry Village Forum – emails from Roger Stevens and copy of EGM Minutes from the 4th November received.  
b)  Email from Huw Williams to Cllr. Alan Price re the toilet access across the village green and the prospective sale of the village greens by the University of Wales received. 
c)  Email from C Cllr. Neil Prior re Enforcement query regarding Mathry Farm received.  Cllr. Gerald Thomas declared a pecuniary interest and took no part in the discussion. 

The Clerk was asked to write to Ms. Rachel Elliott saying how disappointed the Council is with her recommendation for a retrospective application on something that has doubled in size.   Councillors are concerned about H&S implications of whether there is fencing around the bays and lack of detail of how the extra slurry will be disposed of.  
d)  Email from Darren Thomas – Head of Infrastructure, Pembs County Council, re A487 crossroads at Mathry received.  Apparently there are issues with the two BT cabinets adjacent which would require funding to resolve.    In the meantime, however, new signage will be provided.
e)   Pembs County Council – information on new collection arrangements received
f)   WG – information on three planning consultations received.  
g)  Older People’s Commissioner for Wales – EverydayAgeism# received.  
7. STANDING ORDERS  
The Clerk was asked to email copies for the next meeting.

8. COMMUNITY HALL
The Xmas Event is on Friday 13th December.  The 100 Plus Club numbers are increasing.
9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
· A487 – new signs will be installed at the crossroads.
· No planning permission will be required for noticeboards.

· The new waste collection changes have been challenging.
· A Corporate Peer Challenge will start in February in the County Council.
10. FRENCH TWINNING
About 20 people are coming over next year.   The Committee is looking for a cabinet to display twinning items.

11. COUNCIL DINNER 
For discussion at the January meeting.




12.  Complaint from Abercastle Resident re access to his Property

       The road near the beach with footpath PP63/2 along it is rutted with potholes. This road allows  

       access to several properties and residents are worried about the state of their access road. Cllr. Jill 
       Morgan has checked, it is a private road but apparently the PCNPA might be willing to give a small 
       donation towards the maintenance of their footpath.  Cllr. Alan Price will discuss with one of the 
       residents,Trefor Evans. 

13.   Abermawr/Pwll Strodur – Litter Collection

        Councillors wished it minuted that the Harrap family have been very active in collecting plastics etc. 
        from the beaches there.
 Signed …………………………………
 Date  ……………………………

